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August 12, 2014
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to complete its acquisition of significant property interests in the Woodinville Subdivision of the Eastside Rail Corridor (Corridor) as required by Motion 17503. This acquisition will help ensure that the Corridor is protected and provides multiple benefits to the residents of the region.
The long-planned acquisition of property interests in portions of the Corridor will allow the County to build on its existing easement rights to provide a well-integrated trail system and other uses that support the regional transportation network. It will help consolidate the property rights that undergird the regional wastewater utility system that protects water quality and aids economic development. It will also preserve the Corridor for reactivation of interstate freight service.
This ordinance was called for in Motion 17503, which directed the Executive to, no later than eighteen months after the closing called for by the Purchase and Sale Agreement with the Port of Seattle (the Port), prepare and submit to the Council an ordinance for approval of a financing plan to pay the purchase price.
The financing plan supporting this ordinance is consistent with the Purchase and Sale Agreement between King County and the Port, which closed on February 13, 2013, and reflects a cost to King County of $15.8M for all of the property interests acquired in the Corridor, with an additional cost of interest on the balance owed that accrues between closing and final payment to the Port. Under the Purchase and Sale Agreement King County has the option of paying the Port with cash, or property in lieu of cash. The financing plan reflects the County’s intention to make full payment to the Port with cash, including a lump sum contribution of approximately $2M from the Wastewater Fund and bond financing for the remaining approximately $11M with 15 year debt. The debt service payments will be split evenly between Conservation Futures Tax funds and the General Fund. In order to minimize accrued interest, the County expects to complete the purchase early in January 2015.
This legislation advances the goals of King County’s Strategic Plan by encouraging vibrant, prosperous, and sustainable communities and safeguarding and enhancing King County’s natural resources and environment. This legislation advances the goals of King County’s Equity and Social Justice Initiative by supporting ongoing public access for all people to the Corridor as a safe, clean, and high quality outdoor space and facility that will serve the interests of the citizens of the region.

This legislation supports the objectives and strategies of the Strategic Climate Action Plan by supporting the development of the Corridor as an integral element of the regional transportation network within a growing community, connecting people to employment and recreational opportunities through less-polluting technologies, and encouraging compact communities that help limit greenhouse gas emissions from transportation-based sources and the loss of carbon sequestering vegetative cover to impervious surfaces. 
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County residents take advantage of a once-in-a-lifetime opportunity to significantly and strategically expand our regional transportation system. I urge the Council to enact this legislation and look forward to working with you to realize its benefits.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Bob Burns, Deputy Director of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4520.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Interim Chief of Staff



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks
